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Home ownership is the heart of the American Dream. America is one of the few places in the world where we can achieve the dream of buying and owning our own homes. We have the freedom of choice and the ability to live in the communities and types of homes that we choose. We are guaranteed that regardless of race, origin, ethnicity, beliefs or creed, we all have equal opportunity and equal rights to attain home ownership. When the rights of home owners are in jeopardy, Realtors® are at the forefront fighting for homeowners and home buyers rights.
One of the measures that Realtors® are currently fighting is a real estate transfer tax, which essentially forces the seller of a home or commercial property to pay a share of the proceeds to the government. The bills currently proposed would tax the seller of the property 1 percent. A person selling a $200,000 home would owe $2,000 to the government. This $2,000 tax would be in addition to the 0.2 percent excise tax already imposed on sellers of real estate, resulting in a total tax penalty of $2,400 on the sale of a $200,000 home. This extra tax not only places undo fees on the seller, but can also have a drastic affect on real estate in North Carolina by adding fees to the cost of buying and selling of a home.


Taxing just home sellers is also a very unfair practice. Under this proposed plan, homeowners, will be forced to “pay for growth” while his or her neighbors enjoy the same benefits without the cost. Added tax penalties make housing less affordable. Naturally, with higher selling costs, sellers will have to increase their selling price to recoup the taxes they owe, and the burden is passed on to homebuyers. If sellers are unable to require a higher selling price they would lose one percent of the money they would have invested in a new home. Less money to put towards a new home may force people into a higher interest rate. This could also force buyers into an undesirable type of mortgage. This may also make many homes unaffordable for new buyers.  
For many low-income families attaining the American Dream of buying and owning a home can turn into a nightmare. Statistics show that despite federal government programs which encourage home ownership among minorities and low-income families, more than half of them leave their homes and are forced to return to renting within five years. One third of the families returned to renting in the first two years. When the cost of buying a home is increased, many homes are out of the range of affordability for buyers.
Over the last 10 years home prices in the triad have lagged far behind the 
national market and barley keeping up with inflation. This tax will have a 
regressive impact on our housing market. In fact several areas of North Carolina are currently affected. Seven North Carolina counties have already issued a one percent transfer tax- Camden, Chowan, Currituck, Dare, Pasquotank, Perquimans, and Washington. The tax has already caused housing prices to rise in the market, causing a lack of affordable homes. With more taxes and fewer affordable homes business recruitment will suffer as North Carolina will be come a less attractive area for both businesses and potential citizens. Taxing North Carolina businesses and residents is just a bad idea.
